January 2025 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jeff Williamsen, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Paul Kruggel, Brian Geary

Guests applying for membership:

1st Clint Nickell, Alan Hodges, Elijah Toms-former member

2nd Troy Cappers, Steve Steel, Eric Spencer

3rd None

Voted in as a full member- Robert Davis (3 meetings waived by Executive Committee due to work conflicts, Police Officer) Pending Dues Payment

Of Members Present -

Secretary's Report

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved. Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report

Opening Balance	\$ 17,620.30
Expenses	\$ 508.76
Deposits	\$ 17,957.85
Closing Balance	\$ 35,069.39
Petty Cash	\$ 100.00
Savings/Jr League	\$ 1,712.91

Year End Summary

Total Spent: \$28,546.25 Average/month: \$2,752.68

Most Expensive Month: January - sales, tax, property tax, liability insurance

Largest expenditure: Range maintenance \$13,883.37 Junior League: \$765.08 - Ammo, targets, awards

ARA contribution: \$635 - Victor Broussard

Books successfully closed and balanced for 2024. On to 2025 - MAGA!

Vice President report -

Not Present – No report

Executive Officer report -

Collected \$8, Everything is winterized.

League Secretary report -

Bullseye matches – May 3, June 7, August 2, September 6, October 4 Tentative ARA Matches – May17, June 21, July 19, August 16, September 20 Potential special match date June 28, more information presented later

Technical Officers report -

Updated Web Site from last years events

The expiration date on access cards to be updated to different verbiage on future cards

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

New member class conducted on December 15 for 3 prospective members

Special Events Coordinator -

Year end raffle for a firearm will be for a KelTech Sub2000 9mm Carbine with some additional goodies. If you buy 6 tickets for \$5 you can add two tickets to the year end raffle Picnic raffle firearm will be a Bullpup 12ga. Shotgun

Membership Committee report -

Robert Davis (Police Officer with vocational conflicts, 3 meeting requirement waived by the Executive Council after meeting with him) Voted into membership (pending dues payment)

Old Business:

No old business from last meeting

New Business:

The ORPA Gunsmoke newsletter is available on the Clubs Website under the Newsletter tab and also here

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Ex3qk_LhBdlkTtTL5dXyBXjhXHpJ3LUA/view

Club hats are still available (\$20)

Some sort of bollard is needed to protect the card reader at the gate, possibly even the old fence post.

Member Recognition:

Members who helped with the Gate Project – Dan Turner, Paul Kruggel, Brian Geary, Christopher Chisolm and others

Jim Sweeny made Honorary Member for his contribution to the shooting sports.

Rule Update:

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$46 Winner= \$23

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club Officers for 2025

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer - Paul Kruggel (330) 591-5281

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851

DCM #24176